
Northern Deanery 
 
 
Holy Family 
Submitted by Judy Mellot, CCW President 
 
*We presented our Golden Rose Award Nomination, Marcie Jummonville, a framed certificate   
  and flowers at our 10:30 mass. 
 
 *For our April meeting we invited all parishioners to join us at the church.   
  Karen Fawbush spearheaded our Mary’s Way of the Cross.  Our beautiful statue  
  of Mary was placed in front of the altar surrounded by dozens of lighted candles.   
  Afterwards, everyone was invited for tea and cookies.  
 
*At our May meeting we had a baby shower and invited all women of the parish to join us. 
  We had wonderful refreshments and played very interactive games so all who attended left  
  knowing some new ladies.  All who attended were very generous in their gifts to support the  
  Martha’s Baby Project.   
 
*Upcoming events are a reception for our First Confirmation Class as well as our annual Parish  
  Picnic. 
 
 
Saint Mary Catholic Church, West Haven 
Submitted by Olga Salas, CCW Vice-President 
 
April -  
 
In March we started our Soup and Movie after every Stations of The Cross and ended on April 11.  Ladies 
from the parish donated several types of soup, bread, crackers, and water. We showed a religious type of 
movie each night.  This activity was requested by several parishioners.  This year, it was again a great 
success as in previous years. Looking forward to next year! 
 
We also had a pizza party on April 15 and donated $300 to our local Boy Scout Troop who helped with 
our Bingo fundraisers. 
 
We started to sell tickets from April 25 - May 4th for our Ladies Tea Party.  We had a light luncheon, 
served with tea and prizes for children and adults with the Best Hat.  We had 63 in attendance.  Everyone 
had FUN!   
 
14 ladies and family members attended the DCCW convention. 
 
We sold Easter Lilies to decorate the church for two weekends before Easter. 
 
We hosted, donated candies, and prizes to our Annual Easter Egg Hunt. 
 
 
May  
 
We continued our Ladies' Hour Adoration and Rosary on the fourth Tuesday of the Month. 
 
We planned, hosted, and donated food for the going away luncheon of one of our Deacons. 
 
June 
 



We had a Bake Sale fundraiser which was generously supported by the community; we sold out every 
piece of goodies donated! 
 
Looking forward to our fourth Tuesday Ladies' Hour Adoration and Rosary. 
 
 
Saint Rose of Lima 
Submitted by Monica Rich, CCW President 
 
April was all about convention and how we can evangelize and celebrate our faith.  We celebrated 12 
baptisms, 10 First Communions and 4 weddings at the Easter Vigil. 
 
" Indifference in this context is not apathy, it is the purest trust, it is the hope in which we serve, and it is 
the unwavering faith that "The works of God are not accomplished when we wish them, but whenever it 
pleases Him." (CCD III:613). 
 
Our last meeting for this year was May 13th, 2025.  We prayed the Rosary and celebrated the Feast of 
Our Lady of Fatima. 
 
The CCW group at Saint Rose purchased an AED devise and is going to be placed within the 
classrooms. 
 
 
Saint James the Just 
No report was submitted 
Maria Devereaux, CCW President 
 
 
The Northern Deanery is in the planning stages of a Service Project, a collaborated effort with LDS ladies 
to send materials to use to make bags, hats and other items to help ladies from Africa.  We are also 
sewing hygiene bags and collecting hygiene products to send to them.. 
 
There is also a Pilgrimage to the different churches in Utah that is in the works.  
 
Looking forward to hosting the Diocesan CCW meeting in September. 
 
 
Respectfully,  
 
Cleofe A. Mota 
Northern Deanery President 

 


